


All schools are expected to be inclusive. Many local authorities across the country have already 
taken the decision to close their Physical Disability specialist provisions in light of similar changes 
and expectations. 
 
The Hillingdon SEND & Alternative Provision strategy sets out these aspirations and expectations 
for all of our schools (see SEND and AP Strategy).  

Impact for children currently accessing the SRP 
Unlike a traditional SRP, children who are admitted to the SRP at Coteford Infants are already 
attending mainstream full time, with the exception of therapeutic intervention, and do not access 
a separate provision. The proposal to close the SRP will not have any impact on the children 
attending now or any children who may wish to attend in future.  
 
There will be: 

  
 No change in the equipment provided 

 No change to the plan for the child 
 
Next Steps 
We will support the school through the process to consult on closing the SRP and will maintain 
close contact to keep you informed at all times. It will be important that parents are reassured in 
this process as the experience their children have at the school will not change from the formality 
of closing the provision. It is important that they are aware of this, and they are clear there is no 

 
We will also make direct contact with the families of children who are part of the SRP to reassure 
them that their child will not be affected by the proposed closure if it is agreed, and know we can 
count on your support to make this process as smooth as possible for them too. 
 
Timeline:
The timeline for the consultation is set out below, and further information will be shared with the 
school as the process progresses. 
 
September 2024  

o Mid-September the school will be provided with a Public Notice to be displayed in and 
around the school notifying local residents and parents of the ongoing consultation   

o Consultation will then last 4 weeks (25th September to 25th October) where local residents 
and parents will be able to submit their views - links to the consultation page on 

school and will need to be added to the 
Coteford Infants website.  

  
November 2024  

o Following the consultation closing, a report will be written and submitted to Children, 
Families and Education Select Committee (13th November)  

 December 2024  



o The report will then go to Cabinet (12th December) for approval and a formal decision will
be shared with DfE.

July 2025 
o If the proposal is approved at Cabinet, the SRP will formally close in July 2025 at the latest,

but may close earlier in conjunction with the school, and based on any responses to the
consultation.

This may be an unsettling time for parents and carers, and it is important that they are 
reassured that the support and provision for their children will not change through this process. 
The closure of the SRP is a formality rather than a change to any element of the delivery of 

children will continue to receive the strong support that Coteford Infant School continue to 
provide for children with physical disabilities.  

I look forward to further discussions regarding this matter, and to working with you to ensure 
that the children continue to be supported appropriately and the school are informed and 
supported at each stage. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries. 

Yours sincerely, 

Gary Binstead 
Senior SEND & Inclusion Commissioner 




